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NEWSLETTER Number 2 March, 1986

LAWRENCE ISLAND UPDATE

Greetings!

For those of you who are new recipients to the Lawrence Island
newsletter, this is what has gone before.

The most recent owner of Lawrence Island, the Red Acre Farm,
placed the property on the market. We were faced with the
possibility that the Island would be developed with one or more
houses, a development that would impact considerably the serenity of
the Megansett/Squeteague Harbor environs.

The Bourne Conservation Trust (BCT) examined a number of
options to forestall this occurrence and concluded that the most
desirable one was to purchase the property locally. Thus, concerned
residents could be insured that the Island would remain a wildlife
sanctuary with control provided by a local board of major donors and
abbutors.

This kicked off our solicitation campaign. Our goal was to
raise the purchase price of $150,000 plus about $15,000 to cover
interest and legal fees.

Current Status:

The early returns from the campaign permitted the BCT to take
title to Lawrence Island in December. In February, we paid an
additional $25,000 plus interest. This is where we stand:

Total funds needed: about $165,000
Donations to date: about $ 80,000
Shortfall $ 85,000

We are now pressing on towards May 15th when the next guarterly
payment is due. We can reach that bottom line with a coordinated
effort. Since mathematics is considered "the Queen of Sciences",
consider this royal road to our goal:

Of the population receiving this newsletter, if. . . . .

25% gave $50; and,
50% gave $100; and,
15% gave $500; and,
10% gave $1000; then,

. . . .we would possess Lawrence Island fully and forever. And
those who gave tax-deductable gifts would gain benefits well beyond

the fiscal ones.

(Of course, if .002% gave $85,000 the problem would solve itself).



165,000

Novemeer IS5
| $136,500
AugusT |5
Have any gquestions?
The trustees are available to
provide information. They are:
$108,000 A
MAY 15 Steve Ballentine 563-2800
Philip DeNormandie 523-2313
John Corcoran 696-0275
$ 8q000 Walter Everett (wintering in
MARCH A California)

They also nave a copy of the
deed that describes the property,
details of the conservation
restrictions, and the previous
newsletter.

STATISTICS

As of December 9, 1985, 72 people had donated to the Lawrence
Island Fund. As of February 15, the number of donors had increasad
to 184. That is an increase of 155%! Of the 184 donations, 4
(2.17%) were for $5,000 or more, 16 (8.7%) were for $1,000 to
$4,999, and 67 (36.41%) were for $100 to $999. This means 47% of
all the donations were $100 or greater.

Whether your donation is $5 or $5,000, it is helping us toward
our goal of $165,000 and we thank each of you. We would like to say
a special thanks to Mrs. Alfred Thomas, Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Nelson,
Mr. & Mrs. William Macurdy, and the Elmblad Family for their concern

and generosity.



.Contributors to THE LAWARENCE ISLAND FUND as of February 15 1986

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Aldrovandi
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Aleixo
Mr. & Mrs. Geoffrey Allison
Mr. & Mrs. E. S. Arsenault
Mrs. Anna P. Austill

Miss Amy Ballentine

Mr. George Ballentine

Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Ballentine
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ballentine
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Barnes III
Drs. Bassuk & Schoonover

Mr. David Beal

Mrs. Jean Behringer

Dr. & Mrs. Harold Berk

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Berk

Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Beyer

Mrs. Elizabeth Birch

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Birch
Edith Bowker

Jane Brady

Margaret Brady

Mr. Paul Breslin

Mrs. Clarita Bright

Mr. & Mrs. Philip Brown

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Bruno

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Bruns
Martha Bryant

Mr. & Mrs. George Burk

Cape Cod Life

Dr. & Mrs. Edward Carchidi
Ms. Linda Carpenter

Mrs. Robert Casselman

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Chisholm
Mrs. Sumner Christian

Mrs. Miles Clair

Mrs. John Cobb

Barbara Ann Collins

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Collins
Mr. & Mrs. Webster A. Collins
Mr. Webster E. Collins

Mr. & Mrs. Allison Cook

Mr. & Mrs. David Cox

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Curtis
Mrs. Madeleine Daiker

Mrs. R. Clement Darling
Elsie DeNormandie, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. James DeNormandie
Mr. Philip DeNormandie

Mr. & Mrs. Robert DeNormandie
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Donovan
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Douglass
Mrs. Martha Douglass

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Downey

Mr. & Mrs. George Eckstrom

The Elmblad Family

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Emmons
Mr. & Mrs. Hans Engelmann
Mr. Frederick Eustis III
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Eustis
Mr. Robert Eustis

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Feldman
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Ffield
Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Field
Mabel Filbin

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fish
Mr. & Mrs. John Fox

Mrs. Helen Freeman

Mr. Charles Fuller

Mrs. Frederick Fuller

Mr. E. Lee Gamble

Mr. & Mrs. Irwin Ganick
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Gegg
Mr. David Goehringer

Mr. & Mrs. Harry Goff

Mr. & Mrs. Marvin Gordon
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Grabner
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Grant
Mr. & Mrs. Minot Guild
Mr. & Mrs. John Gwynn

Mr. & Mrs. E. E. Hagen
Mr. Richard Halloran

Mr. & Mrs. Carletor Hacdy
Mrs. John Handy

Mrs. Alberta Harding

Mr. George Hatch

Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Henkenius

Mr. & Mrs. William Henry
Patricia Heide

Dr. & Mrs. Arch Hodge

Mr. & Mrs. F. W. Horner
Mr. & Mrs. George Holmes
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Howard
Mr. & Mrs. David Jarvis
Mrs. Marie Johnson

Mrs. Marjory Johnson

Dr. T. Stephen Jones

Mr. Theodore S. Jones

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kane
Mr. & Mrs. Cyrus Kano

Dr. & Mrs. Joseph Karras
Mr. & Mrs. Ira Kashgagian
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Keene
May Kenny

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Ketchen

Capt. & Mrs. Dudley King
Mr. & Mrs. Jonn Kingsbury
Mr. Thomas W. Kingman
Prudence King & Dan Miller



Mr. & Mrs. Frank Knowlton
Mrs. Cynthia Koch

Dr. & Mrs. Donald Korb

Mr. Peter Kroll

Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Labate

Mr. & Mrs. Bernard LaCouture
Mrs. Elmer Landers

Mr. & Mrs. John Landry

Mrs. -Samuel Lane

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Leavitt
Ms. Sarah Lentz

Mrs. F. Lindtner

Mr. & Mrs. William Locke
Mrs. Henry Locke

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Lyons
Mr. & Mrs. William Macurdy
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Maginnis
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Marcus

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Marcheselli
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Marlow

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Martin

Dr. & Mrs. Andrew Mason

Mr. & Mrs. David Mattson

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph McEvoy Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Frank McNamara
Mr. & Mrs. John Meade

Gale Collins Meszaros

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Montouri
Dr. & Mrs. John Morrall
Laura Morrall & Joseph Duggan
Mr. Fred Muzi

Dr. & Mrs. Charles Myers

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Nelson

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Noyes

Mr. & Mrs. Roger Noyes
Virginia Oslesby

Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Ostby

Mr. Earl R. Ottey

Mr. & Mrs. Ransom Parker

Mrs. Dorothy Partridge

Mr. & Mrs. William Percival
Mr. Peter Pochi

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Polloni
Mr. & Mrs. George Power, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Pratt

Mrs. Ruth Pree

Dr. Harold Quinn

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Radloff

Mr. Stephen  Rappaport

Dr. George Reynolds

Mr. Marshall Ries, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Noel Roberts

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Rose

Drs. James & Antonia Ross

Ms. Grace Rowe

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Ryan

Mr. & Mrs. George Schlichte
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Schley
Eleanor Sheridan

Rev. & Mrs. William Spurrier
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Stanley

Mr. & Mrs. Sol Steingard

Mrs. Edith Stokey

Mr. & Mrs. William Tannebring
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Teplow
Mrs. Alfred Thomas

Mr. & Mrs. James Tomlin

Rev. & Mrs. William Underhill

Mr. & Mrs. Ivan Valiela

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Walter

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Watson Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Webster
Mr. & Mrs. John Winsor

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Worley
Rosamond Wright
Mr. & Mrs. George Yost

GIFTS GIVEN IN MEMORY

Mrs. Alfred Thomas in memory of Mr. Alfred Thomas.

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Barnes 1II in memory of Doris Campbell

Mrs. Jean Behringer in memory of Elmer Landers.



CONSERVATION 7'IP

As a conservation trast, our interest is not containzd to
preservirg only land, but land as habitat. Clarita Brigat reminds
us that when people clear their land of all underbrush, the quail
oopulation is denied food and shelter. Protecting their habitat 1is
the only way that we will be able to continue the privilege of
hearing our gallinaceous friends.

Have a conservation tip? Send it to us at Box 203, Cataumet 02534.

FLANAGAN PROPERTY UPDATE

This regretably, comes under the heading of "you can’'t win them
all".

This property borders the herring run and Red Brook Pond in
Cataumet. When it was up for sale, the BCT negotiated a purchase
and sales agreement to hold the property for town meeting action to
.identify it as conservation land. In this, we were successful.

After town meeting passed the article, the selectmen applied
for partial reimbursement (80%) of the purchase price under the
State s Self-Help Act.

Help will not arrive. The property is back on the market. Th=2
exverience had its positive points, however. It gave the BCT and
the Bourne Conservation Commission an opportunity to work together
for tne banefit of the town. '

CORRECTION

In the last newsletter, we listed the donors to the Flanagan
Property fund. Laura Morrall and Joseph Duggan should have been
included on that list. Our apologies.

CREDITS

Solicitations Steve Ballentine
Philip DeNormandie
John Corcoran
John Fox
Chris Gegg

Newsletter composition Chuck Mehmel
Sally Ballentine

Envelope Licking,
Stamping, & Stuffing Nathan Ballentine
Amy Ballentine

Sorting "& Distribution Alberta Harding
George Eckstrom






BIC Bowrne Conservation Jmst
Catanmet, Massachwsetts ~oz574

We must raise another $28,000 by May 15th in crder to make
the next quarterly payment. Please send your tax deductable

contribution today.

DONATIONS / PLEDGES

NAME :

ADDRESS:

PHONE :

Total Donation $

Check enclosed for $

Balance to be paid by:

(date)

Please make checks payable to:
BOURNE CONSERVATION TRUST

Box 203
Cataumet, MA 02534

Donations are tax deductable.



